
121 EAST 71ST STR 

NEW YORK 

Oct. 16, 1958. 

Dr. Leonidas H. Berry, 
412 East 47th Street 
Chicago 15, Ill. 

My dear Dr. Berry: 

I have a copy ot your letter or October 14th to 
Dr. Perkel, and I understand 1 t fully. I feel quite sure 
that at the moment the location ot New Orleans was selected 
no thought was given to discrimination of any sort. I ap­
preciate the point of Tiew that you have of the Organization 
being that of a service type spreading Gastroenterology 
throughout the Profession. This whole nonsense of discrim­
ination is hard for me to understand since I have never had 
any such traits in my makeup. It so happens that I am a 
t>atholic and around me in the Organization are a lot of J"ewish 
people and we all live together as a happy family, one of 
which you are yourself in no small or discounted way. We 
all feel the great service that you have done to gastroscopy 
and that you are a credit to our Organization in that con­
nection. I do not know whether o-r not the Headqua~ters has 
a copy of your letter but I am taking the liberty of forwarding 
it to Mr. Weiss. 

Sending best wishes, I am 

Sincerely, 

AB.ID 



